REPORT OF THE VP CSE
TO THE NATIONAL EXECUTIVE FOR THE PERIOD ENDING NOVEMBER
HIGHLIGHTS OF REGIONAL ACTIVITIES
Negotiations continue on our next Collective Agreement. A strike vote was held and a majority of members voted in support of the Bargaining Team. This is a first for CSE and management’s lack of experience is already beginning to show. When the PSAC informed the guard staff that the PSAC and Ottawa Police Service would be performing a site survey, Management went so far as to tell some staff not to come into the office!
The CSE Bargaining Team, the CSE Mobilization Team, and the 70654 Local Executive are all going above and beyond the call of duty in answering member questions and combating Management disinformation. While this is a stressful time for everyone, the majority of members are appreciative of these efforts. There are, of course, some members who have chosen to voice their opinion in aggressive tones and this has had an impact on some Stewards. There is no doubt this situation has taken a toll on our once great relationship with Management and it seems it will drive wedges between some employees as well.
CSE DGHR (Richard Pierson) has announced his retirement and we are not aware who his replacement will be.
In solidarity,
-Eugene
